Infrastructure P Moore/cmh



PO Box 489, Newcastle NSW 2300 Australia Phone 02 4974 2000 Facsimile 02 4974 2222 Email mail@ncc.nsw.gov.au www.newcastle.nsw.gov.au

10 September 2018

Mr Christo Patsan Chairman Newcastle Olympic SFC Incorporated PO Box 202 HAMILTON NSW 2303

Dear Mr Patsan

RE: DARLING STREET OVAL HAMILTON SOUTH
COMMUNITY SPORT INFRASTRUCTURE GRANT PROGRAM

Newcastle City Council supports in principle the submission by Hamilton Olympic SFC Incorporated to the Community Sport Infrastructure Grant Program to submit an application to replace the existing grandstand.

\$500,000 is proposed in the draft 2019/2020 Operational Budget moving forward for this project, which will be presented to Council for adoption by June 2019.

Newcastle Olympic SFC has an approved Development Application for redevelopment of the complex which includes replacement of the existing grandstand. Council staff have been meeting with Hamilton Olympic Football Club representatives on various occasions to discuss the overall development plan for the complex, including the grandstand.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please contact Council's Open Spaces Coordinator,

Yours faithfully

Phil Moore

MANAGER FACILITIES AND RECREATION